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Sandy Dean 
 
From: Sandy Dean  
Sent: Friday, December 09, 2011 12:39 PM 
To: 'Marilyn Cundiff'; jdonnell@dfg.ca.gov 
Cc: mjani@mendoco.com 
Subject: Dec 12th meeting 
 
 
Marilyn and John 
 
Thanks for sharing draft guidelines for what we assume is the WCB’s straw man for how to review the 
appraisal process for large [and or hard to value] properties and conservation easement purchases. 
 
We have reviewed the information you provided.   We are unable to make the December 12 meeting, 
but would like to share the following comments (which you can feel free to share at the meeting if you 
deem appropriate) –  
 
As you know, our interest in this issue has arisen from what we perceive to be as flawed or inadequate 
appraisals for a number of north coast acquisitions (see our several letters on this topic at 
www.mrc.com or http://www.mrc.com/Communications-BulletinBoard.aspx 
 
The new proposed guidelines appear to continue to rely on an almost entirely qualitative appraisal 
review process… and continue the failed strategy of attempting to regulate critical thinking and 
judgment.    Modest strengthening of the existing appraisal review process would have left the 
significant shortcomings in numerous prior north coast transaction appraisals unaddressed. 
 
We urge you to consider allowing public comment on full draft appraisals, so that the Department of 
General Services can have the benefit of local knowledge for what will always be an intensely local 
valuation process (see our prior testimony at the September board meeting on this topic).     
 
In addition to allowing public review of appraisal for the benefit of DGS, we also want to reiterate 
concepts we have previously advocated for, including  
 

• A reasonable review of any appraisal can only be accomplished with a full understanding of the 
comparables used.   For the appraisal process to have any integrity, the public must see 
comparables, in advance.   The idea that comparables, the heart of an appraisal analysis, can be 
kept confidential entirely undermines the credibility of this process.   If a comparable is 
unavailable as public information, it should be eliminated from the appraisal. 

 
• Development rights need to be realistically valued using private market assumptions (including 

cost of needed infrastructure, market absorption rates, time value of money to sell lots etc…).   
We have discussed this concept since 2007, however there is no mention of this critical 
valuation issue anywhere in the new draft guidelines.   

 
• Prior state acquisitions should be excluded from appraisal comps.    Without this simple step, 

the state risks being the sole negotiated buyer for conservation deals. 
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• Comparables that date from before changes in market conditions should be heavily discounted 
or eliminated.    It appears that recent appraisals have relied on comps from before the 
macroeconomic environment changed in 2008.    It should be obvious that comparables from 
pre 2008 will produce poor results for the state as a buyer 

 
We are available to discuss these issues if that would be helpful.   Real reform of the existing process is 
needed to address the shortcomings that we have identified above and in our prior letters.    
 
 
Best Regards, 
 
Sandy Dean 
Chairman, MRC and HRC 
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